BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF VENTURA

GOVERNMENT CENTER, HALL OF ADMINISTRATION
800 SOUTH VICTORIA AVENUE, VENTURA, CALIFORNIA 93009
2967 THOUSAND OAKS BLVD., THOUSAND OAKS, CA 91362 (Location Address)

June 5, 2009

Mr. Paul Clanon, Executive Director
C/O

Mr. Michael Rosauer

Energy Division

California Public Utilities Commission
505 Van Ness Avenue, Fourth Floor
San Francisco, California 94102

Re:  Moorpark-Newbury 66k Subtransmission Line SCE

Draft Resolution E-4243

Dear Mr. Clanon:

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD
STEVE BENNETT

Chair

LINDA PARKS

KATHY I. LONG

PETER C. FOY

JOHN C. ZARAGOZA

LINDA PARKS

SUPERVISOR, SECOND DISTRICT
(805 373-2564

FAX: (805) 373-8396

E-mail: Linda.Parks@ventura.org

On October 28, 2008, the County of Ventura submitted the attached letter to the

California Public Utilities Commission (Moorpark-Newbury 66k Subtransmission Line
SCE Advice Letter Number 2272-E Dated October 2, 2008). The intent of the County’s
letter was to notify the Commission that Southern California Edison and the County of
Ventura were unable to resolve their differences. Its purpose was to notify the
Commission of the inability to reach agreement on land use and environmental matters.

The Draft Resolution E-4243 incorrectly characterizes the purpose and intent of the
County’s letter of 10/28/08, and it does not recognize the fact that there has been no
subsequent effort by the applicant to address the County’s concerns. Thus, as described
in GO 131-D, Section XIV.B, the Draft Resolution should recommend the Commission
set the required hearing within 30 days.

Sincerely,

T

Linda Parks
Supervisor, District 2

@ Recycled Paper



